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September 15, 2008

The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

King County is in the forefront nationally for our successful public performance reporting.  In response to Motion 12791 regarding public transparency in county revenues, expenditures and performance, enclosed are the proposed formats for the “King County Scorecard” and “State of King County Government Report.”
Motion 12791 requested that the County Executive transmit to the County Council two elements:

1) A format for an annual “King County scorecard”
2) A format for an annual “State of King County government report”
Motion 12791 also requested that the County Executive participate in the Government Finance Officers Association's (GFOA) Popular Annual Financial Reporting (PAFR) Awards Program.
The Performance Management Director has been in the process of developing a short public friendly performance dashboard.  This spring, with support from a prestigious “Trailblazer” grant from the National Center for Civic Innovation, we convened focus groups to provide feedback on the report’s length, content, and even the specific measures.  We anticipate that this scorecard will be produced annually and be released to the public with the Executive proposed budget.  This dashboard, or the “King County Scorecard,” is a four page high-level depiction of King County’s performance.  The first page is a brief description of the county’s role in providing services, pages two and three include performance measures of key county services with actual data and a green/yellow/red “light” showing how we are doing relative to targets, and the forth page depicts the county’s overall revenue and expenditures.  

Our performance reports, entitled “King County AIMs High: Annual Indicators and Measures” have twice won the prestigious Certificate of Achievement in Service Efforts and Accomplishments Reporting from the national Association of Government Accountants.  The “State of King County Government Report” builds on the success of the online version of AIMs High (www.metrokc.gov/aimshigh).  This website already presents a comprehensive picture of King County government performance and will be enhanced through the addition of summary financial data including expenditures and revenue, budget, and actual expenditures by program area (e.g., Law, Safety and Justice) and appropriation unit.  The council motion requests that this information be made available by May 1, 2009 based on adopted 2009 King County budget information, however since the financial data includes actual expenditures and needs to be consistent with the final version of the county’s financial reports (see below), the report will be completed by July 30th.
The Department of Executive Services’ Finance and Business Operation Division (FBOD) has for 26 consecutive years produced an award winning Comprehensive Financial Report (CAFR) and an award winning CAFR is a prerequisite for apply to the PAFR award.  Motion 12791 requests that a PAFR be prepared and submitted to the Government Finance Officers Association’s award program in 2009. FBOD will prepare a PAFR, based on the 2009 CAFR, and submit the report to the award program.  The application requires that reports be submitted to GFOA within six months of the fiscal year end, which is June 30.
I would like to thank the leadership of the council, particularly the General Government and Labor Relations committee as well as the King County Performance Management Work Group for their leadership in promoting performance management and accountability throughout King County government. 

Please feel free to call Michael Jacobson, Performance Management Director, at 206-296-4024, if you have any questions.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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